
 

 

  

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I hope that you have enjoyed the glorious weather this week. 

Firstly, I want to say well done to all the children in Year 1 and 2 who took or retook their 

Phonics Screening Check this week.  Wow! We were super impressed with them! Thank 

you to the staffing team for your ongoing dedication to teaching amazing phonics 

sessions. 

Over the course of the year, we have asked parents for contributions to run school trips and events.  

A number of you have been in touch to say that these contributions have been too expensive, 

impacting your budget negatively.  We have cancelled the Wicken Fen day for Year 1 for this reason.  

It was going to cost £25 due to the ever-increasing costs of coaches.  An in-school event, covering 

the same objectives, will be organised for the children. We are aiming to share with you in September 

a timetable of the year’s trips with both costings and dates so that you are able to budget or indeed 

talk to us about any financial issues you are facing. 

I am awaiting the final budget approval from our trust for September; upon approval, I will then share 

the staffing structure for next year. Linked to this, we are really excited to also announce that towards 

the end of term and over the summer, we will be undertaking a reorganisation of the school so that 

we can set up a new EYFS outdoor space and use the existing space for all children to access at 

different times.  In effect, we will be flipping the school so that Nursery and Reception will go to the 

current Year 6 rooms and the classes will then work round with Year 6 being in the classrooms near 

the newer of our trim trails.  We will also be updating some of the toilet blocks and undertaking 

redecoration works in key areas. This will also mean that Sunflowers (nurture provision) will also be in 

the main building and feel much more included within the school.  This will allow the mobile 

classroom by the back car park to be used once again for wraparound club and holiday provision 

as the learning resources for Sunflowers will be elsewhere.  I will share an updated site map with you 

at the same point of giving the class structure for next year.   

Next week, we have our new Reception starter information sessions for parents.  One is at 2:15 and 

the second starts at 5:00 in the main hall.  

Check out the Quadkids news – we were thrilled! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs. Coates  

 

  

Week ending: 16.06.23 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Move Up Day – 7th July 

We will be doing a move up day on Friday 7th July.  Children will be invited to visit their new teacher’s 

room and undertake a range of activities that will then be used in September. 

Children will need to be dropped off and collected at their normal classroom.  We will change the 

rooms etc. after Celebration Assembly. 

Proud Moment 

Yesterday, Mason, Amelia and Lacey (Year 6) were walking home from school when 

then saw a bicycle with a lady and her child fall.  Instead of walking past, they rang 

999 as the lady could not move.  We are super proud of them for thinking quickly 

and using the first aid taught to them earlier in the year.  Well done! 



 

Quadkids 

On Friday, we went to Sir Harry Smith School to 

take part in a Quadkids competition.  In total, 

thirteen teams and 130 children took part 

representing different schools.  All the children 

had to take part in four events: long distance, 

sprint, howler throw and standing long jump.   

The children were really determined and all tried 

their best.  It was a team competition where 

everyone collected points for their events and 

then all the points were added together.  The 

school with the most points was us!!!  A very proud 

moment for Kingsfield! 

Mrs. MacNeil, PE and Sports Leader 

 

Health Eating Week 

As you can see the photograph, children really 

enjoyed learning about healthy eating this week.  

All pupils got to try a range of fruit and 

vegetables and, pleasingly, many tried new food 

items for the first time. 

Mrs. Culyer, PSHE Leader 

 

 

Children’s Centre Events 



Celebrations and Awards 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to 3LM for 

getting 99.2% 

attendance last week! 

 

 

 

Reading Success 

Congratulations to the following children for their amazing reading achievements: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Achievements 

Well done to Harry N who got a medal for winning a dance competition at the weekend.  Gabriella 

also won a medal for her work at the Lithuaian club that she attends – well done to her.  Chloe B 

achieved her first swimming certificate which is great news. 

 

 

 

Class Star of the Week Resilience Rock 
Last Week’s 

Attendance 

RK 
Leyla T Emmanuel C 99.0% 

1B 
Taleigha M Lenny B 94.6% 

1M Theo B Oliver A-D 
86.9% 

2C Arla W Joshua S 
96.5% 

2D Raven D Nancy R 
84.6% 

3LM Whole Class Riley B 
99.2% 

3S Dorian G Jack R 
90% 

4P Sophie J Bradley A 91.7% 

4T Charlie G Isaac S 93.8% 

5R John B Thomas F 94.5% 

5G Isabella G Joshua B 95.9% 

6C Jacob M-W Courtney R 95.7% 

6R Grace L Libby B 92.1% 

30 reads Jayke R, Madison B, Bobby F 

50 reads 
Connor B, Albie-James V, Riley C, Alice B, Ruby A, 

Emilia S, Daniella G, Chloe B, Matilda C 

100 reads Everly D, Jessica C, Olivia T, Iris W, Charlotte P 

150 reads 
Oscar W, Esther L, Pippa L, Olivia G, Katherina deP, Isla 

D, Joseph O 

200 reads Milasi D-A, Natalia S, Diya T, Harry N, Charlie W, Evie W 

300 reads Lily W 

House Points 

This week’s points are: 

Blue 321  Green  338 

Red  329  Yellow  345 

Well done to Yellow Team! 

 

Running Totals 

Blue  12,081   

Yellow 11,867 

Red      11,248  

Green 10,948 

 



School Meals and Events 

Diary Dates 
New dates will be added weekly so please do read this section each week.  New dates or changes are highlighted in red font. 

 

Summer Term Dates 2023 

20th June – New Reception transition meetings 

23rd June – Year 4 Quadkids Competition 

24th & 25th June – Chatteris Midsummer Festival 

27th June – Reception’s trip to Ramsey Rural Museum 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

29th June – Home visits for new Reception children 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

4th July - Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

4th July – Home visits for new Reception children 

6th July – New Reception starters – Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

7th July – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

7th July - Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

11th July – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

14th July - Celebration of Work  

18th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Production 6pm 

19th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9am 

19th July – Last day of term 

 

Term Dates for 2023-2024 

1st September – PD Day 

4th September – Children return to school 

17th October – School photographs for all children 

23rd – 27th October - Half term 

19th December – Last day of term 

20th December – PD Day 

4th January – Children return to school 

19th – 23rd February - Half term 

27th March – Last day of term 

Friday 28th March – PD Day 

15th April – Children return to school 

Friday 24th May – PD Day 

27th – 31st May - Half term 

19th July – Last day of term

 


